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Our Invocation: 

For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity  
to serve through Rotary we give thanks. 

COMING PROGRAM : 
 

 
Meeting date 

16 January 
 

 23 January 
 

  30 January 
 

Venue    

Time    

Chairman    

 
Cashiers 

 
 

Paulette Andrews & 
Sue Goette 

   

Greeter Tony Woodhouse   

Invocation    

Toast    

 
 

Program 
 

 
 
 

Vocational visit to 
Bluetongue Berry 

Farm 
Details below 

 

TBC 
 

TBC 
 

Regalia& 
Room Set Up 

 
  

 

If you are unable to fulfil your task please arrange someone else to do so. 
Meeting apologies and guests, please contact Ralph Baker on 0402 468 258 or email 

mariambaker@bigpond.com by midday Friday prior to meeting                                                                                               
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VOCATIONAL VISIT 16 January. 
 
When : Monday 16 January 
Time : 6.30pm  for 7pm . 
Where : Blue Tongue Blueberry Farm. 445 Northwood road. The property entrance is just part Pam-
Purred cattery & kennels, on the left. 
Cost : $25.00 per head. 

 
Please note that this will be an alcohol free event. As our hosts, Cynthia and Nick are currently 
applying for a BYO license they do not want the process jeopardised. 

 
A fully catered meal will be provided as well as a tour of the working farm and buildings which are 
currently under construction.  

 
It is imperative that we provide accurate numbers so that Cynthia and Nick can cater 
appropriately.  
 
Please contact Ralph Baker in the normal manner to advice of your attendance 

 
ooooOOOOoooo 

 

Ruth’s Ramblings 
 

Wow what a start to the year! Last we meet at Fred’s house for an informal gathering, which gave 
everyone the chance to catch up. Thankyou Fred for hosting us, it was much appreciated and thankyou 
also to Mariam Baker and Fred’s sister for helping on the day. 
It was lovely seeing Kevin Falkenbach again as well as welcoming Mark Dossor back on crutches.  
I would like to thank the members who helped Julie and Michael Schulz a couple of weeks ago (you know 
who you are). In the aftermath of the storm that hit Seymour their house sustained flood and storm 
damage. Julie and Michael wish to pass on their sincere thanks to all who helped and have checked in on 
them since. 
This is what I love about Rotary, we are there for one another and to help each other where possible, so 
again thanks. 
Don’t forget we have a working bee this Saturday at 10.00am at John Keeffe’s house in Dempsey Rd, 
Seymour. Can you please advise John if you can help on 0429886865. 
This coming Monday we are visiting BlueTongue Berries in Northwood Rd, we will run a bus out. If you 
require a seat on the bus please advise either Greg Byers or Tony Lee.  Numbers need to be in for the night 
by Thursday evening please. We need to be extremely accurate with our numbers so please advise IF YOU 
ARE COMING. 
I would like to wish you all a very happy New Year and I look forward to continuing to work with you in 
2017. 

 
14 January – caravan working bee at John Keeffe’s 
15 January –Seymour market stall 
16 January - vocation visit – Blue Tongue Blueberries [Cynthia Lim] 
26 January – Australia Day [all hands on deck] 
 16 – 19 March – District Conference 
 



 

 

                                            
                               Thor                                   The Flash                       Super Hero Barbie                       Zorro                          Elsa Frozen Princess 
                         Gary Doherty                      Mark Dossor                           Mardi Jarvis                      Fred Sartori                          Julie Schulz 

                                    
                                PO Dragon Warrior                 Iron Man               Wonder Woman           Lady Penelope                   Scooby Doo 
                                        Greg Byers                       Ron Halicki        Dimitra Giannopoulos     Catriona Jarman                 Ian Chadwick 
   

                               
                    The Shadow                          Catwoman                            Tigress             Rubberman             The Invisible Man                        Aqua Man 
              Tony Woodhouse            Sharon Anderson Warne           Ruth Byers     David Freeman           Vivian Beaumont                      John Keeffe                  

    
                             The Lone Ranger             Eddie McGuire            Dispicable Me      Spiderman                  Hawkeye             Dora the Explorer 
                                    Jim Peart                       Bryan Tehan              Michael Schulz      Tony Lee                 Dave Palmer         Paulette Andrews 

Thank you Seymour Rotarians for your support of  this activity  
along with 20 other community supporters. 

Please see Greg Byers to add your own superhero. 

 
 



PRESIDENT : Ruth Byers     PRESIDENT ELECT : Ron Halicki 
SECRETARY : Ron Halicki     TREASURER : Dimitra Giannopoulos 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT : Mark Dossor 
 

CLUB ADMINISTRATION : 
Director – Mariam Baker 
Bulletin – Mark Dossor      Assistant Editor – Ralph Baker 
Sergeant At Arms – Hugh Lawrence    Corporal – Liz Derricks 
Attendance – Ralph Baker     Program – Sharon Anderson Warne 
Family of Rotary – Marlene Campbell and Ian Chadwick Catering – Ruth Byers and Mariam Baker 
Youth Protection Officer – Ron Halicki                                          Club  Historians – Don Wilson, Mary Greenshields, 
        Bob Collins and Bryan Tehan 
 
VOCATION :       YOUTH : 
Director – Paulette Andrews    Director – Fiona McCarthy 
Committee – Alison Hall, Julie Schulz and   Committee – Jane Challis  
Fred Sartori 
 
MEMBERSHIP :      COMMUNITY SERVICE : 
Director – Hugh Lawrence     Director – Greg Byers / Deputy – David Freeman 
Committee – Mardi Jarvis and Martin Raby   Committee – Alan Walton, Michael Schulz, 
        Mary Greenshields, Heath Munari and Dean Saitta 
 
INTERNATIONAL :      PUBLIC RELATIONS : 
Director – Sue Goette     DIRECTOR : Marlene Campbell 
Committee – Liz Derricks, Don Wilson   Committee – Catriona Jarman and Ralph Baker 
and Viv Beaumont Radio – Catriona Jarman, Ralph Baker and Ray 

Brown 
        Facebook – Dimitra Giannopoulos 
FOUNDATION :      Website – Ruth Byers 
Director – John Keeffe     Club photographer – Jane Challis 
Committee – Gary Doherty & Bob Hogan 
       
        SERVICE PROJECTS : 
OTHER POSITIONS :      Director – Tony Lee/Deputy - Mark Dossor   
Social Coordinator – Martin Raby    Committee -  Taylan Atar, Tony Woodhouse, 
Community Liaison Officer  - John Keeffe   Ian Chadwick, Dave Palmer, Matt Taylor and 
Conference Coordinator – Ruth Byers      Garnett Bailey. 
Club Trainer – Catriona Jarman and Mark Dossor 
Shed / Property – Tony Woodhouse and Matt Taylor 
Rotary Park– Tony Woodhouse        

SPECIAL PROJECTS / HELPERS – Jim Peart, Bruce Hall and Fiona Stevens 
 

District Governor: Tony Bramley, Rotary Club of Greensborough Central 
Assistant Governor: Anne Reid, Rotary Club of Alexandra 

World President: John F. Germ Rotary Club of Chattanooga USA. 
 


